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September  

greetings everyone! 

     This is a month the 

Board and myself have 

been anticipating for 

about 8 months now 

with plans for the Fall 

Classic starting back 

with our first Mid-

Month Board Meeting 

last January.   A time 

outline of tasks was 

established and after a 

few months in, it was 

determined that if this 

show was to be a big 

success we needed to bolster the treasury in order to pull 

this off due to having to postpone the 2012 show because of 

our clubôs major  involvement with the CORSA Interna-

tional Convention in Sturbridge.  The dates were way too 

close to each other to put on a good show at Clarkôs plus 

our Convention efforts took up much of the spare time re-

quired to do all the planning necessary to put a show of that 

size together.  That said, we were forced to stretch the treas-

uryôs balance to cover club expenses for 3 years instead of 2 

without cutting back on the year end Pizza Party, the Holi-

day Party, the Spring Brunch and funding an extra year of 

the VairForce Newsletter. 
     Much brainstorming on the subject was done but it was 

Sharon Leonard that came up with the original idea to have 

a raffle of some type and sell tickets to raise monies weôd 

need for seed money to put this show on.  Peter Roca came 

up with the Grand Prize idea and had the Raffle Tickets 

printed.   Thanks to the efforts of our fine members, sales 

exceeded our best expectations and the treasury is once 

again at a healthy level.  With that accomplished, the 2013 

Clarkôs Show plans moved ahead quickly.  Hotel rooms 

were blocked off for the attendees at the S. Deerfield Red 

Roof Inn, our usual host hotel and an excellent per night 

rate was set; $1.00 less than we paid back in 2006.  Dates to 

begin advertising were set and various committee heads for 

jobs on show day like Parking, Food, 50/50 sales etc. were 

established.  DJ duties were set early thanks to Scott Abra-

hamson who once again volunteered to be our Showôs MC 

and music man.   Iôve been fielding calls and e-mails from 

states near and far and weôll again have 2 or 3 couples mak-

ing the trek down from Canada.  New for ô13 will be our 

clubôs own Popcorn Machine shooting out hot popcorn all 

day at a buck a bag.  I believe this will be set up in our 

ófood courtô area. 
     I have been promised by Brian OôNeill that there would 

be a good showing of Corvairs coming up from the member 

clubs that make up the North East Corvair Council, includ-

ing his own club NJACE.  This is a óthank youô of sorts for 

the huge efforts our members put in to make the 2012 

CORSA Convention a success also for us pushing our 

Clarkôs Show out to this September.   I appreciate their at-

tendance.  Some have attended   before and many have not 

but letôs show everyone coming what kind of a show Bay 

State Corvairs can put on!   We want each one coming to 

Friday nightôs óWelcome Partyô at the Red Roof Inn to 

really feel welcomed so please, try to include any newcom-

ers in your social circles.  I know in past years many of you 

have brought food trays or bags of snacks to share around 

and I hope you continue this tradition.  Please bring your 

beverage of choice.                 
     If you are planning to bring beer or wine you may want 

to spend the extra $4.00 a night and reserve a óDeLuxe 

Roomô; same room but they have a refrigerator and a mi-

cro.   Donôt forget, once the party ramps up BSCC will 

again be sponsoring a huge Pizza Party for all those at the 

Welcome Party to enjoy as we have over the last few Fall 

Classic events.  Itôs always a great time so do plan on com-

ing Friday evening, down by the indoor pool area.    
Sat AM some of us will be heading over to Clarkôs early, 

(7ish) to get everything set up like tables, shade tents, DJ 

booth, power cords, parking signs, registration table, etc, etc 

and so if you are up and willing, ómany hands make light 

the loadô.  The actual Sat show start time is 9:00 AM but 

cars always start arriving in early.   After the show ends 

youôll have time to drive back to the hotel to rest, shower 

and change to head out to dinner at a number of fine area 

restaurants.  Chandlerôs has always been a favorite for 

many as itôs located a walking distance from the hotel adja-

cent to The Yankee Candle complex.  It is ófine diningô and 

has great ambience if thatôs your thing but there are a few 

other good restaurants nearby with more moderately priced 

menus.  Decisions are usually made by 6 and groups gather 

in the parking lot before heading off to their restaurants of 

choice.  (Speaking of parking lots, if any of you coming to 

the Fall Classic are planning to trailer your cars out, the Red 

Roof Innôs parking lot is plenty big enough to accommodate 

a good number of trailers along the outside edge of their 

property.)   Later Saturday evening, many old friends and 

new friends again gather down by the pool for a nightcap 

and with the Kalamazoo Convention fresh in peopleôs 

memories thereôll be many Corvair stories to ex-

change.  After a long day at Clarkôs, then a good dinner 

most people are pretty worn out and the party usually 

breaks up much earlier than Friday nightôs Welcome Party. 

(VFTFðContinued on Next Pageð4 ) 

A View From the Front 
By Ray Bombardier, BSCC President 

òCome hang out with the 

Cool Kids of Bay State at the 

Fall Classic at Clarkõs!ó 

mailto:r.sedani@comcast.net
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 (VFTF Continued From Page 3) 
.     Sunday morning itôs pack up the car with all the lug-

gage, parts you purchased at Cal Clarkôs place and itôs off 

to one of the many fine breakfast restaurants in close prox-

imity to the Red Roof.  Two favorites of mine are The Mon-

archs which is a 

short drive north 

on routes 5/10 

on the left side 

next to the But-

terfly Conserva-

tory and Gar-

dens.   The other 

is The Bridge 

Side Grille lo-

cated on Route 

116 about 4 

miles from the Red Roof Inn in nearby Sunderland.  You 

would turn right out of the Red Roof to the lights, turning 

left onto route 116 to 

the restaurant on 

your right.  There are 

many more, just ask 

at the front desk for 

recommendations; 

thatôs what I did.  So 

after a hearty break-

fast and a topping off 

of your fuel tank, 

youôre ready for the 

ride home with hope-

fully no mishaps and 

many fond memories of our Clarkôs Fall Classic, 2013 Edi-

tion.  Donôt forget your camera as weôre expecting to 

eclipse 2010ôs record attendance of 102 registered Cor-

vairs.  Please plan to be part of this epic event if not for the 

weekend, then come out for the show day on Saturday, Sep-

tember 14 with the rain date of Sunday, September 15th.  
     Iôm looking forward to seeing many of you at the Au-

gust Monthly Meeting on the 28th and a great number of 

you in a couple of weeks at the Clarkôs Fall Clas-

sic.  óEditor Daveô should have extensive coverage of the 

Fall Classic with pictures and back stories for those who 

canôt make it out to Shelburne Falls that weekend in the 

October VairForce Newsletter.  Remember, this is our 

clubôs one big money generating show and the proceeds, 

(after all the expenses), has to last us for the next two years 

of the clubôs operating budget.  In addition to my fellow 

Board members, my thanks in advance to all those who 

have already put in so much time, personal expense and 

effort on behalf of this event.  
     So until next month, be good to one another, drive safe 

and Iôll be looking for you down the road!        Ray  

From the Editorõs Laptop. . . 
     I tried to pull together this 

monthôs newsletter at work after 

a very enjoyable weekend in 

Connecticut at the Lyman Or-

chard Show in Middlefield, CT. 

Thanks to the CT Corsa Chapter 

for putting on a great show. 

Beautiful setting, great trophies, 

great auction baskets, great peo-

ple to hang out withé.who 

could ask for more?  

     As far as getting the newslet-

ter put together? Well, you have it now, donôt you!  

     This summer has been one event after another, with 

traveling for work thrown in for good measure. Iôve had a 

lot of experience staying at different hotels, so if you need 

advice on how to pick a good one...er, except when it 

comes to staying in Niagara Falls! Letôs just say, ñLesson 

learned.ò and move on, shall we? 

     So we are a mere two weeks away from the Fall Clas-

sic at Clarkôs on the weekend of Saturday the 14th. We 

are definitely gearing up for the great event and we hope 

you are too. Corvair ready for the drive? Check. Over-

night items packed for the weekend stay? Check. Reser-

vations for the hotel made? Check. Pre-registration sent? 

Check. List of parts that youôre going to purchase at 

Clarks? No? Better get cracking! To avoid rushing around 

and worrying about forgetting something the day of the 

event, you can pre-order from Clarkôs and theyôll have 

your stuff all bundled up and ready to go. That way you 

can spend the time on the tours and commiserating with 

your fellow Corvair enthusiasts. Plus, 

youôll know going up how much cash 

to take with you, so make it a point to 

pre-order! 

     We had a decent turnout for the 

monthly meeting on Wednesday, Au-

gust 28th. Twenty-eight people came. The big topic was 

the upcoming Fall Classic of course. Once we get through 

this next month and slide into October, itôs time to start 

thinking about nominating the club officers for 2014.  

Perhaps youôd like to put your name in the hat for a posi-

tion?  

      Vairy truly yours,  

Dave 

PS. Okay, so we suffered a technical difficulty in getting 

the newsletter out on time...the editor was broken! Yes, 

afraid so, but heôs fixed now, so here is the September 

issue of the VairForce.  Keep an eye  on your e-mail and 

mailboxes for next monthôs issue where weôll have a re-

view of the Fall Classic at Clarks! 

The Monarchs restaurant! Donôt 

worry...butterflies are not on the menu! 

Another Sunday breakfast option is 

the Bridge Side Grill. 
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Kõzoo Review 
The 2013 Convention Story Continued 

By Dave McMillan 

     Okay, so last month we had left off on the Wednesday 

evening after the Shipshewana tour, heading out to the Air-

Zoo with Jason to pick up our cars from the Concours and 

getting back to the hotel for the Chapter Editor/Club Offi-

cers meeting. This was my third such meeting, having at-

tended the Jacksonville and the Sturbridge Conventions 

previously. At the meeting, the topic is usually about how 

important it is to have a consistent newsletter, the best way 

to generate new members and how to keep those members, 

and the trials and tribulations of being a Chapter officer. 

Pretty much preaching to the choir, as far as Ray, Chuck 

and I were concerned,  but sometimes there are a few ker-

nels of interest that can be gotten. After the meeting, we 

went for dinner and socialized for the rest of the evening.  

     Thursday morning was the Rally competition. Chuck 

and I accompanied Jason  on his Rally adventure.  We did 

very well in following the instructions and would have been 

contenders for a sixth place finish, but unfortunately, I mis-

takenly subtracted the initial mileage reading from the sec-

ond destination distance, so our numbers were ñslightlyò 

off. This was my second time driving in a rally event, and 

the first time, I was just the driver so I didnôt really under-

stand the intricacies of the event. This was definitely a great 

experience though. The drive through the countryside was 

beautiful with some light rolling hills and lots of farm fields 

and buildings. Several times we passed other Corvairs go-

ing in the opposite direction as we wound our way through 

the course. It was an awesome time.  

     While the three of us were busy navigating in the heat, 

Ray and the women headed west to Holland, MI for some 

sight-seeing in the air-conditioned Kia. They had a great 

time as well, catching a Dutch-inspired community and 

stopping along Lake Michigan to dip their toes in the wa-

ter. Of course, they did some shopping and stopped for 

lunch along the way. They really enjoyed that self-made 

excursion.  

     While they were still away, I scored (with Chuckôs great 

bargaining skills) an NOS emblem for the front grill of my 

car. We spent the time working on replacing that in the 

parking lot, and then fixing Chuckôs directional light behind 

the dashboard. By that time the Holland Tour group had 

returned and Cathy McCafferty took some compromising 

photos of me contorting myself to reach the directional light 

behind the dash. Thanks Cathy! 

      On Friday, after breakfast at a nearby restaurant, Chuck, 

Cathy McCafferty and I went to the race track to observe 

the autocross event. We really enjoyed watching the differ-

ent classes running their paces through the course, which 

was very well laid out with some good straight-aways  that 

the cars could really lay it out for a bit. It was really inter-

esting, although we agreed that weôd rather watch than par-

ticipate with our Corvairs! 

(Continued on Page 6) 

Dave and Chuck discuss detailing the un-

derbody in preparation for Concours 

The Bay State Gals dip their toes in the  

waters of Lake Michigan 
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KõZoo Review Continued (From Page 5) 

     For the rest of the afternoon, we shopped the various ven-

dors inside and outside. Then we got ready for the Banquet 

at the Air Zoo. The Air Zoo was fantastic with various 

planes on display. Each display had informational stations so 

it wasnôt just a bunch of planes in a building. It was very 

educational and very well done. We had the banquet right 

there amidst the displays, which was quite awesome.  Plus, it 

was air-conditioned! Dinner was fantastic and the awards 

really didnôt drag out that much. I think the West Michigan 

Chapter put on a really great convention. 

     During the awards, we learned that Chuckôs car had 

earned Silver status in the Concours and 

my car had garnered a Bronze. New 

member Boe Kalinoski surprised us by 

showing up to participate and he 

brought his newly acquired 1968 Yenko 

Stinger which he purchased from Ron 

Hirschberg. His car was awarded a 

Bronze as well! Also, the VairForce 

won Second place for the 2012 Tony 

Fiore Newsletter Award. It was a great 

evening and great to see all the folks 

from all over the map coming to one 

place to celebrate our favorite car. 

     Later that evening, once weôd settled 

in back at the hotel...the STORM hit! 

Remember at the beginning of this story 

last month? Yup, the hotel lost power 

during the storm and we had to ñrough 

itò in the hotel that night. No electricity, 

no air-conditioning...the air got really stale because we 

couldnôt just open a window.   

     Next morning Ray, Kathy and Cathy McCafferty headed 

home, while Jason, Chuck and Sharon, Debi and I drove to 

the Gilmore Museum for the Car Display. Jason had packed 

and he left halfway through the day so he could get home 

earlier.  

     The Gilmore Museum was a great take. Multiple 

Marques are represented in their own barns. The displays are 

very well done. I would recommend a special trip to go tout 

there just to see this, along with the AirZoo and the other 

automotive museums in the area. That alone was worth the 

trip.  

     Chuck, Sharon, Debi and I stayed for the show till the 

early afternoon, enjoying the nice weather that had finally 

arrived after the storm, then we headed 

back to the hotel to see if they had ar-

ranged for another place for us to stay. 

They had not. We were left on our own 

with no recourse but to make a start for 

home. We quickly packed our belongings 

into the Vairs, then left to see how far we 

could get before dark. We managed to get 

about 50 miles west of Cleveland, Ohio, 

checked into a Hampton Inn in Sandusky, 

Ohio. The desk clerk told us about a nice 

Italian restaurant up the street, so we went 

there, had a nice dinner, then returned to 

the hotel to sleep. Ealry the next morning 

after breakfast we headed back out on the 

turnpike east and drove...for about 15 hours 

till we got home. We did make our gas/rest  

stops, but we were determined to make it 

home. And we did. Safely and without any 

major issues.  It was really a wonderful trip and adventure, 

even with the storm changing our plans. 

     All told, for this trip we clocked in about 2040 miles, and 

we averaged 25.17 mpg, with a high segment of 27.83 mpg 

during the flat terrain driving through Indiana into Ohio. 

With such a successful adventure to the mid-west under our 

belts, could a potential adventure west to the Tacoma, Wash-

ington Convention  be in our future? I would have no reser-

vations in making the attempt. Time will tell. 

Chuck Leonard, Boe Kalinoski, and Dave McMillan 

with their Concours trophies 
Corvair Car Display at the Gilmore Car Museum 

VairForce Trophy for second place 

in the 2012 newsletter competition. 
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Oil for Your Classic:  

What you need to know 
Carl Heideman, Hagerty, August 07, 2013 

If youôve spent any time reading or listening to stories about 

changes in oil over the past decade, youôre probably confused, 
scared, or both. The issue is that changes in oil formulation have 
reduced the amount of a Zinc additive (zinc dialkyldithiophos-
phate, ZDDP) and often increased the amount of detergent in 
modern oils. For awhile there were few oil products available for 
classic cars, but today, several companies have come out with 

products specifically designed for older cars. 
The primary issue is that the phosphorus in ZDDP is hard on 
catalytic converters, and exhaust gas recirculation (EGR) sys-
tems perform better when there are more detergents and dispers-
ants in the oil. So ZDDP has been reduced, while detergents and 
dispersants have been increased in modern oils. 

For our classic cars, these changes can have a compounding ef-
fect. ZDDP is added to oil to coat and protect high-wear surfaces, 
like the solid-lifter valve trains featured in many classic cars. 
Increased detergent levels tend to wash away the little ZDDP that 
is still attempting to protect our valve trains. Finally, modern oils 
have more friction modifiers to increase fuel efficiency, which 

can lead to reduced oil film strength and damage parts. 
When these oil changes first started occurring, the primary alter-
natives were diesel oils or racing oils, which contained higher 
levels of ZDDP than conventional oils. Each of these presented 
their own problems. Diesel oils have plenty of ZDDP, but unfor-
tunately even higher levels of detergents than conventional oil. 

Race oils have a good balance of ZDDP and detergents, but lack 
the anti-corrosion additives that are critical to keep internal cor-
rosion low in little-used classics.  
Today, several specialist oil companies have come out with oils 
formulated for classic cars. These oils balance the ZDDP and 
detergent levels adequately and include appropriate corrosion 

inhibitors to keep our engines from damage whether theyôre run-
ning or in storage.  
While each specialist company has its own reason for getting 
into the classic car oil business, one of interest is Classic Car 
Motor Oil. The development of this product was driven by the 
Indiana Region of the Classic Car Club of America. Club mem-

bers approached the D-A Lubricant Company near Indianapolis 
about the problems of modern oil in classic cars, and D-A 
worked with them to develop and co-market a specific blend of 
oil for Classics. Classic Car Motor Oil is now available in sizes 
from the quart to the case to the 55-gallon drum for enthusiasts 
with classic cars. The work from this club and this company 

show that grassroots efforts can yield great results. 
While there still may be some confusion about oils these days, 
itôs reassuring to see that the marketplace is responding with 
products that will keep our classics living on. Make sure to con-
sider your oil options next time you service your classic car. 

Sources: 

Classic Car Motor Oil Company 

http://www.classiccarmotoroil.com 

Driven Racing Oil 

http://www.drivenracingoil.com/ 

Brad Penn Oil 

http://www.penngrade1.com 

Cleaning Glass 
By Steve Silvia 

     One of the most difficult things to clean on any car is 

glass.  So many times I clean my cars and then drive out 

into the sun and am greeted with streaks and haze. I have 

tried many different products and thought it would be good 

to share some tips with you all. 

     If you notice on your daily driver car, after sitting in the 

sun for several days the glass is covered with a film which 

is said to come from the plastic and the reaction of the sun.  

While I cannot validate this, I can vouch and say that I no-

tice this phenomenon on my daily driver Toyota truck.  

That said, it is very hard to remove and make the glass 

clear.  After trying many tricks I have come up with a proc-

ess that in my opinion works very good to clean glass. 

     The first step is to make sure the glass is free of outside 

contaminations.  One great cleaner is BonAmi which can be 

used outside the car with a hose and sponge to scrub the 

glass and remove bugs and hard water stains.  The  cleaner 

will not harm any surface and works very well.  Just be sure 

to rinse the car very good as the white powder will dry and 

leave a mess.  Another great trick is to use 0000 steel wool 

and polish the glass on the outside.   Once done outside, 

move to the inside.   If you have stickers that need to be 

removed, a hair drier and razor blade will do wonders.  For 

those tough to remove adhesives, use some WD40 and run 

the residue off with a soft cloth and razor blade if needed.  

Not that the Corvairs have this issue but if you need to re-

move stickers from a glass with a rear window defroster 

grid, use extreme caution as you can break the grid and ren-

der the defroster inoperative.  There are kits to repair, but 

work the stickers off with the hair drier and take your time. 

     Once you are ready to use window cleaner, make sure 

the glass is cool and not in direct sun.   One of my favorite 

cleaners is called SprayWay and it can be found ant many 

local stores.   An old time trick is to mix vinegar and water 

in make your own spray to fill bottles.  This also works 

well.  

     When it comes time to clean the glass, I like to use 

newspaper.  If you have never tried this, you may be quite 

surprised at how well it really does work.  Only use the 

black and white sectionôs the colored flyers and inserts do 

not work well.   

     On the inside wipe left to right and outside top to bot-

tom, this will allow you to locate spots missed for a repeat 

process to get the best 

results.  Once done, 

your glass should be 

clean and free of 

streaks and ready to 

enjoy.  

 

http://www.classiccarmotoroil.com/
http://www.drivenracingoil.com/
http://www.penngrade1.com/
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ANNOUNCEMENTS  

Got anything to say? Send any special announcements, photos and articles to the editor 
at dmac632000@yahoo.com or a call at 401-243-3884.  

50 / 50 Raffle! 

 Alan Oliver won the $20 fifty-

fifty raffle at the July  

meeting. 

August Meeting! 
The Meeting will be held on Wednesday, 

August 28th. Refreshments will be pro-

vided by Peter Roca. 

 

More Convention Pics 
Bay State Corvairs was  

well represented! 


